
SAMPLE LETTER MAKING THE CASE FOR A CONTRACT CHANGE OR SUPPLEMENTAL GRANT FUNDING TO MITIGATE FLSA COSTS

Dear _________

The Situation
The Department of Labor announced new Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) regulations that will extend overtime pay to 4.2 million workers nationally and 76,000 in Washington State.  This action will help many workers, including many in the nonprofit sector, who are classified as exempt based on the work and thus do not receive overtime pay.  

Employees, even those in management roles, will be paid overtime unless they are paid a salary of $47,476 a year or $913 per week. This is up from $23,660 a year or $455 a week.  The rules have the potential to increase the pay available to lower paid workers or to lead to the creation of new jobs as employers add staff to avoid paying overtime. The new rule goes into effect on December 1, 2016. 

[ORGANIZATION] has been analyzing the impact of this change on our budget. Our options are to: 
· Increase salaries for exempt workers to $913 per week or
· Move someone out of exempt status and begin to pay time and a half for any hours staff work beyond 40 hours a week. 

We estimate that the total cost to our organization for complying with the rules is [$    .] This includes [$   ] to raise the salaries of [ x ] workers to keep them in an exempt position, the cost of [ x ] new position needed to avoid higher overtime pay and [$  ] to pay previously exempt workers overtime. Unavoidable overtime occurs in our organization when [events, summer programs, holiday programming, vacations, short-staffing etc.] 

Our Response 
Currently our options for covering this new and unanticipated cost are to [end programming, reduce the number of people served, reduce our programming hours, etc.]

We expect to [list the actions you will take and the impact of those actions on your service levels, outcomes etc.]

Request
We are requesting that our funders, like [Name of Funder,] make a special allocation to help us offset the impact of the new rules. Paying overtime in accordance to the FLSA provides pay that is more equitable to employees and contributes to a more just society but, without your support, it will also result in [impacts, consequences.]Given the low amount of working capital available to us, a change like this puts [our organization, critical programs, or clients] at risk. We hope that you will be willing to help us respond to this situation by providing support outside of the usual grant/contracting process.  

It benefits all of us when nonprofit workers are given better pay and benefits.  We are counting on them to accomplish some of the most difficult and most important work a person can do. By working together, nonprofits, philanthropy, and government can make sure this regulatory change does not result in fewer services being available to the community. 

Please contact me at [phone] or via email at [email] to further discuss this request. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

	


Sincerely, 
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